MINUTES

MEETING OF THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Thursday 2 May 2019 at 19:00

Present

Staff: -            

Liz Wilson – Practice Manager

PPG Members: -  

Margaret Estlick –  Chair
Alan Doherty – Vice Chair
Katie Sainsbury – Joint Secretary

Linda Halfpenny

Dr Tom Weake

Apologies: -


Caroline Moyses
Lesley Clayton
Ruth Varker – Joint Secretary
· Minutes of the previous meeting were read 
· Matters arising : 

1. The dermascope for Dr Paynter is being ordered once the

model is back in stock
2. Alan enlarged on his attendance at the regional PPG meetings and the regional funding available:

The Carrick PPG has been awarded funding from the NHS Kernow Enabling Fund and each practice can put in a bid for up to £250 to support a development project. The meeting discussed the various options at its March meeting and interest in developing a medicine wastage campaign and the possibility of a community event was expressed.

There was further discussion of these two options, which included possible internal and external venues, working alongside Three Spires PPG, combining both projects, working with the practice Pharmacist to develop the medicines campaign and looking at running a community event over two days to increase possible footfall.

· There was no correspondence received by the PPG

· Group Budget: we have around £1500 in the bank at the moment. Some of this will be used to buy the dermascope
AOB

· CQC Inspection : The practice was rated “Good” as a result of the recent inspection by the CQC Inspectors. The inspection was very detailed and they highlighted only a couple of areas for attention. The PPG was represented by Margaret and Katie at the CQC inspection and the PPG received very positive comments from the inspectors in their report. Liz thanked the PPG.

· Attendance at the Regional PPG Meeting: Alan gave a brief report back from the last Carrick PPG Meeting, there had been an update from Sharon Nettleton and Lorraine Sharpe on the work they were doing in Social Prescribing and Community Engagement. The only other new item was the establishment of three Primary Care Networks within Carrick to support closer practice working. 

Liz updated the group on the plans for Carrick, there will be Primary Care Networks  (PCN) for Truro, Falmouth and Penryn and the Coastal Cluster.
These PCN should enable things to happen within the communities. Margaret attended the Community Day organised by the Carnon Downs PPG where there were a number of stands and organisations represented including Alzheimer’s UK, The Multiple Sclerosis Society , Macmillan and others. There were also talks that people could attend. We discussed the possibility of doing something similar. Our main concern would be venue as Truro is a very large “community”. Suggestions included the Piazza, The Health Park and Sainsbury’s Mezzanine floor. 

We also explored the use of the £250 grant from NHS Kernow Enabling Fund that each practice can apply for which we had thought of using to educate on the wastage of medicines but perhaps it could be used to do a wider Community event e.g. a Community Day

We then looked at the possibility of joining up with the Three Spires PPG to look at these ideas. 
Margaret agreed to circulate an e-mail to set this up.
· Newsletter…  the feedback seems to be positive which Katie found a relief! More ideas are coming in now which is great. One which was mentioned would be looking at the Wave Project in which Dr Sellwood is involved.

· Parking and the Car park: Linda had some real concerns…shared by the practice…over the parking problems at the Health Park. There is grid lock sometimes with patients often being very late for appointments which has a serious knock on effect. The practice with the management company have explored a number of ways to help alleviate some of the problems but it seems to come down to lack of money. There seem to be two main areas of concern, one is outside the main entrance with blue badge parking and the other is the narrowing of the entrance to the main car park which allows only one car at a time. There may still be a problem with people parking to go down into Truro.
· We discussed length of appointments and DNAs (Did not attend). DNAs seem to be a problem especially when people book in advance. If people to not turn up or are late then this has a knock on effect on subsequent appointments.
· We also looked at the how patients are greeted when they call. The receptionists do say who they are but then ask who the patient is. This was felt not to be appropriate in every circumstance. For example, if someone was phoning to report a death, the question could be off-putting and upsetting. 
The Meeting closed at 20.00 pm

